
 
 
June 8, 2023 
 
Dear Families:   
   
We hope you are staying safe and appreciate your ongoing flexibility as we respond to the air-quality 
issues.  
  
For schools serving 3K, Pre-K, K-5, 6-8, K-12, and D75:  
As previously planned, tomorrow is a Clerical Day and a regularly scheduled non-attendance day for 
students in these schools.   
  
For schools serving grades 9-12 and 6-12 in Districts 1-32 and 79:  
Students in these schools were scheduled to attend school in-person on June 9; we are instead shifting 
to remote instruction.  
  
Students have been assigned devices by their schools to use for remote instruction. If you have any 
questions or concerns, please contact your child’s teacher or principal.  
   
Families with children in NYCPS affiliated early childhood programs will be receiving guidance from the 
Division of Early Childhood Education and individual providers.   
  
While the Air Quality Health Advisory remains in effect, all New Yorkers should limit outdoor activities 
and stay inside when possible. Information on air quality is available here: 
https://www.dec.ny.gov/cfmx/extapps/aqi/aqi_forecast.cfm  
   
We continue to collaborate with the city’s emergency response and health agencies on the air-quality 
situation and will provide updates as necessary.   
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